
From: Tori Beth Black
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 6/21/2017 3:46:12 PM
Subject: FW: Opioid Hearings

I told her we would plan on August.
 

From: Caroline Delleney 
 
Sent: Wednesday, June 21, 2017 3:16 PM
 
To: Tori Beth Black 
Subject: Re: Opioid Hearings
 
Hi Tori Beth,

Thanks for reaching out. Haley Mottel in our office spoke with Danny yesterday about the Opioid Study Committee's 
schedule and objective. As of right now, we only have two meetings on the books: July 12th in Greenville and August 
16th in Charleston. We're still in the process of working with Chairman Bedingfield and House members on future 
availability for additional public hearings. The Lt. Governor is welcome to provide brief testimony at one of the 
meetings. If August 16th isn't the best option for Lt. Governor Bryant's schedule, please let us know and we can keep 
you in the loop as planning details emerge on our end.

Thanks,
Caroline

Sent from my iPhone

On Jun 21, 2017, at 2:52 PM, Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi Caroline,
 
I am reaching out on behalf of the Lieutenant Governor regarding the upcoming opioid hearings. The LG 
is planning on being at the hearing in Charleston on August 16th but he mentioned there might be a few 
others he would like to attend as well. Do you have the dates and locations of the others? He specifically 
mentioned Rock Hill and Columbia.
 
Thank you!
Tori Beth
 
Tori Beth Black
Director of Communications
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
803-734-1979
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